FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION

July 10, 2012

JULIUS GENACHOWSKI
CHAIRMAN

The Honorable Al Franken
United States Senate

320 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Franken:

Thank you for your letter expressing concerns about enforcement of conditions that the
Commission established in its Comcast/NBCU Merger Order. Your letter touches on a number
of important issues. and it will be included in various proceeding records for Commission
consideration.

I value your views and want to assure you that the Commission is committed to monitor
and vigorously enforce Comcast’s compliance with the conditions of the Merger Order. In lact,
as you are aware, the Commission’s Enforcement Bureau adopted a consent decree on June 27,
2012, resolving its investigation of Comcast’s compliance with certain of the broadband-related
merger conditions. As you noted in vour recent press release. by extending a merger condition
for an additional year, this consent decree will provide direct benefits to consumers.

Some allegations desire for efficient resolution of compliance complaints. The
Commission has reviewed. and will continue to review all compliance complaints as
expeditiously as possible, taking appropriate enforcement action when warranted.

| appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if' 1 can be of any further
assistance.
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uJulius Genachowski
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